
 
 
 
 

ALL RESIDENTS - HAPPY HOLIDAYS & a Happy NEW YEAR 2019 
 

GREETINGS FROM THE MAYOR & COUNCIL                Winter 2018 

 
 

                                
 

              COUNCIL 
 Gordon Drybrough  Mayor 
Michael Harney   Deputy Mayor 
Denise Lambert   Councillor 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
➢ $150.00 choice gift card for best 

Christmas decoration and light up - 
Council decision final - nominate a 

property - Dec 24th final review; 
➢ Sun & Sand Dinner and Dance and X-Mas 

party @ the Hall - please check with 
Marian; 

➢ Garbage will be done on Monday Dec 24th 
and Dec 31st - 5 Bags ONLY; 

Season’s Greetings to All. 

 

As the end of the year is rapidly 

approaching it is time to update you on the 

happenings of 2018.  

 

A number of items were dealt with and work 

was performed: Road work and culvert repair 

on gravel roads; Grants applied for 

including further road maintenance projects, 

drainage and culvert replacement and work on 

the lagoon gates and road.  Public Works and 

Garbage survey resulting in continued weekly 

household waste pickup by Public Works. 

Budget 2019 which Council intends that there 

will be a zero increase in property taxes. 

Fire Smart signage quotes which will be 

installed potentially in late December and 

with individual property address signs 

coming in 2019. 

 

Work on repairs to our lagoon are proceeding 

but will likely not start again until Spring 

2019.  There is some excitement about the 

future possibility of a waste water 

pipeline, with our Summer Village being 

given priority in terms of development. 

 

The next phase of the WILD water pipe line 

to our Summer Village is now in the 

development stages, as engineering design 

has commenced.  Some events are planned by 

the Sun & Sand Recreation League.  Numb Bum 

will take place again over the February 

family day weekend.  The Rec League is 

always seeking new members and volunteers to 

help operate events. Winter events such as 

snowmobiling and cross-country skiing as 

well as the development of hockey rinks will 

likely occur on the lake.   

 

You are urged to take care and be safe at 

all times when on the lake.   

 

On behalf of Council and Administration – 

Gordon Drybrough December 2018 


